
April 24, 2023 BAIRWMP CC Meeting Notes 

SF Bay Area IRWMP Coordinating Committee Meeting Summary 
April 24, 2023 

Conference Call Dial-in Only 

1. Roll Call – Appointed Functional Area Representatives Present 

Water Supply-
Water Quality 

Wastewater-
Recycled Water 

Flood Protection-
Stormwater 

Watershed Communities/ 
Tribes 

• Steve 
Ritchie, 
Chair, SFPUC 

 • Mark Boucher, 
CCCFCWCD 

• Brian 
Mendenhall, 
Valley Water 

• Elke Ranke, Zone 
7 

   

 
Others Present:  

Lisa Bankosh, Vice-chair, Valley Water 
Chris Choo, Marin County Dept. Public Works 
Natasha Daniels, SFEP 
Jarrad Fisher, San Mateo RCD 
Jennifer Krebs, representing Sonoma Water 
James Muller, SFEP 
Kevin Padway, Zone 7 
Leslie Perry, SFEP 
Michelle Rivera, CIEA 
Chelsea Spier, DWR 
Jeffrey 
 
 

1. Status of Prop 84 Rounds 2&4 

For Round 2, Project 10 Bayfront Canal/Atherton Channel Flood Improvement is close to 
finalizing with DWR. This should happen at the end of April 2023. 
 
For Round 4, Project 3 Marin 2020 AMI Phase 2 and Project 4 East Palo Alto Groundwater 
Supply are closed out. There will be a site visit to Project 7 Mountain View Shoreline the week 
of May 1st. Project 9 Novato Creek Flood Protection submitted their final deliverables and the 
retention payment is still pending.  
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Jennifer Krebs provided an AQPI update. There is a SCRIPPS meeting in southern California the 
week of April 17. The transition plan is being written for post-grant work. Regarding AQPI 
infrastructure, the C-Band at Barnaby Mountain in Marin County will be installed later in 2023. 
The agreement has been signed and NOE submitted. The X-Band radar at Rocky Ridge is 
calibrated and working. The X-Band radars in Santa Clara and Santa Cruz are working. The X-
Band radar at Sawyer Ridge will be installed in 2023. 
 
   

2. Status of Prop 1 Implementation Funding 

Leslie Perry reported out on Prop 1, Round 1. The last funding agreement is in process. Quarter 
9 updates are to be submitted by April 28. 
 
For Prop 1, Round 2, SFEP submitted the grant application to DWR on February 1st for 12 
projects. There have been 2 rounds of questions from DWR. The application has moved to 
technical review. The application cost is being covered by Valley Water, Zone 7, and Marin 
Water. 
 
 

3. Equity in IRWM 

There were no updates from the Chair. 
 
 

4. Status of Prop 1 IRWM DACTIP 

Tap water testing report is being finalized. 6 chapters are drafted with an executive summary in 
progress. The Grant completion report is drafted. The final draft is expected to be completed in 
June 2023. All Positives Possible is wrapping up their work by June 2023. 
 
 

5. Announcements and Next Steps 

The Safe Drinking Water and Wildfire Bond proposals may include $200 - $500 million in IRWM 
funds. 
 
SB 867 may be of interest to the Coordinating Committee. 
 
EPA’s Water Quality Improvement Fund has a funding for DACs and Tribes, including eligibility 
for Tribes beyond federally recognized Tribes. 
 
 


